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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 15th May 2006

Question No 6
Question:
Cllr Joe Neville
" To ask the Manager to have arranged a publicity campaign within the Tallaght area or on a Countywide level to highlight the responsibilities of householders to maintain the sewers within their residential units and where a house is rented will the Manager outline who is responsible for such the maintenance of such?."
Reply: 

The Council’s Drainage Section receives calls on a regular basis from the public in relation to blockages both in mains sewers and in  private combined drains.  All callers are advised that if the problem is identified as being a blockage on a private combined drain responsibility for the clearance of such a blockage lies with the relevant households connected to it.    
An explanation sheet in relation to blockages within private combined drains is posted to households on request.  A copy of this explanation sheet has been posted on the Environmental Services Department’s website page and copies will be made freely available at the Customer Care Desk and in the Payments Offices.

With regard to privately rented houses, responsibility for drain clearances rests with the owner where the drain is a private combined drain.
In the case of rented Council houses the local authority is responsible.
